YOUR RELIABLE PARTNER

May 7, 2024

Mike Perez, City Manager
City of Mission

1201 East 8" Street
Mission, TX 78572

RE: Update on Master Agreement for Professional Services dated April 12, 2021
Regarding Environmental Clearance, Traffic Engineering Study and Feasibility Study

Dear: Mr. Perez,

[, Daniel O. Rios, President of RRP Consulting Engineers, am writing to provide you with an important update
regarding the professional services contract dated April 12, 2021, pertaining to the Environmental
Clearance, Traffic Engineering Study and Feasibility Study for the City of Mission.

| am pleased to inform you that RRP Consulting Engineers, LLC (RRP) has recently acquired select assets
from the transportation and public works business lines previously managed by S&B Infrastructure, LTD.,
(S&B). Because of this acquisition, S&B has withdrawn from the relevant markets and will no longer have
the capacity to fulfill the obligations outlined in the contract with the City of Mission.

| have been given the authority by S&B to coordinate the termination of the subject contract on their behalf.
| strongly recommend that the City of Mission terminate its contract with S&B, due to their withdrawal
from providing these services.

RRP retained the same group of professionals that were at S&B, and we are qualified to perform this work.
RRP is fully prepared and eager to provide the expertise and support necessary for the timely and efficient
execution of the Environmental Clearance Traffic Engineering Study & Feasibility Study. If the City of
Mission chooses to continue these services, we hope you will consider RRP as your service provider.
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Thank you for your prompt attention to this matter. If you require any further information or
documentation, please do not hesitate to contact me at dorios@rrpeng.com.

Sincerely,

{2 6%

Daniel O. Rios, PE
President

R.R.P. Consulting Engineers, L.L.C.
5400 N. 10t Street, McAllen, TX 78504 * Tel: 956-926-5000 * www.rrpeng.com




